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JOINT MEDIA RELEASE:  
San Juan Island Fire & Rescue and San Juan County Sheriff  

 
On Monday, May 31, 2021, at approximately 5:20 p.m., the San Juan County 911 emergency 
center was notified of a two-vehicle high speed crash on Beaverton Valley Road. Two people 
were involved and treated by emergency services. The road remained closed while law 
enforcement crash reconstruction investigated the crash scene. 
 
We appreciate the help of the citizens who were nearby and helped provide assistance in 
calling 911, helping control traffic until emergency vehicles arrived, and until all units cleared 
the scene. 
 
Thank you for everyone’s patience as we provided aid and work to safely secure the accident 
scene. The roadway will be opened as soon as it is safe to do so.  
 

# # # 

The San Juan Island Fire & Rescue was established on October 6, 1958. Fire District #3 covers all of San 
Juan Island, including Brown; Henry; Johns; Pearl; Spieden and Stuart Islands. For more information, 
please visit http://www.sjifire.org/ 


